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2010 has certainly kept us engaged and actively involved in professional activities. Now it is walking away and before it becomes 2011, it is good to stop, reflect before planning for the future. Every year, I have the feeling that we cannot possibly outdo what we have accomplished the previous year, but when I look back at the year's accomplishments, I am once again in awe by the many things that have been achieved. 2010 has been a year of growth and expansion for foreign language teaching. Our profession has expanded and embraced new areas which, some years ago, were said to belong to other different disciplinary fields, and other disciplines have enhanced their academic scope and updated their theoretical constructs and practices thanks to the contribution they have received and continue receiving from foreign language teaching and learning. 

It is fascinating to see how FAAPI has gradually grown into a space to re-dimension foreign language teaching and re-signify the role and status of foreign languages in educational contexts. From our profession, we have vastly contributed to the private and the social educational spheres. New horizons are looming ahead and FAAPI is always participating actively in their construction, bringing in top notch collaboration.

FAAPI continues growing. New associations are being created and they are joining our Federation. We welcome them all and, once again, offer our help to the groups that are still striving their way back to life. It is highly motivating to see the dedication we all put to this endeavour, know that we all understand the value of collaboration in professional practices and see the effort we invest to become better teachers.

As for what has been done this year, let me dedicate a few lines to our 2010 FAAPI Conference. This year Córdoba housed us all for a three day spirit-igniting event which explored a most challenging theme: EFL and Art. Learning English with all our Senses. In September, more than a thousand teachers got together to share their teaching experience and bring under analysis and discussion updated EFL teaching and learning issues. Big names in the field worked their hardest to provoke our thought and help us see foreign language teaching from a most creative and challenging perspective. Our heartfelt thanks to ACPI for an outstanding academic and a most amiable social event. FAAPI 2010 was a wonderful experience which left in our hearts and minds this joyous and I-know-I-can-do-it feeling and this there-is-still-a-lot-to-be-done sensation. 2011 will be APIT’s turn to impress us all.

As for end-of-the-year activities, the FAAPI Committee held their last 2010 meeting last Saturday, 11th May, in Córdoba. What follows is a summary of the issues we dealt with:

(a) The work of all our federated associations was analyzed;

(b) Decisions were made as to how to improve and activate communications amongst associates;

(c) Our President planted the idea of issuing an annual FAAPI journal. We ask you all to start thinking about this and contribute your ideas so that the idea becomes a reality in a short time;

(d) ACPI summarized the results and outcome of our FAAPI 2010 Conference. Once again: Outstanding job, ACPI!

(e) APIT announced the theme of the 2011 event: COMMUNICATIVE LANGUAGE TEACHING AND LEARNING REVISITED. What more than three decades of experience has taught us. Our colleagues from Tucumán are already working their hardest for a fabulous academic coming conference!

(f)  A new group of four members of the FAAPI Committee will start to work on the elaboration of the guidelines for the organization of our annual conference, a long-wished endeavor which we hope to get rounded up in 2011.

(g) Our Vice-president announced that FAAPI’s IATEFL Associate Agreement as institutional member has been renewed. We ask you all to visit our web page to find out about the benefits this scheme means to all our federated associations;

(h) Once again the misunderstanding brought about by comments made about the 2009 FAAPI Conference closing plenary was dealt with. Our President explained that FAAPI had never meant to hurt anybody’s feelings and informed that after the meeting held in Córdoba in September this year, he had personally talked with the colleagues directly involved in it and that the issue had been cleared up and had finally got settled.

(i) In 2011 APIBA will be celebrating its 40th anniversary and they are thinking of the best ways to honour their Association. They will soon let us know what they will do. APIBA wishes all members of FAAPI a Happy New Year
(a) Our President informed that a group of teachers of foreign languages had been summoned by the INFOD and the SPU to work on the contents for the Formación Docente Inicial, and that FAAPI had been invited to a national meeting where this and other related issues would be dealt with. The meeting was finally put off for a yet not confirmed date. FAAPI will keep its members informed about this.

(b) Last but not least, the date for the next FAAPI Assembly was settled. It will be held on April 16th. In due time, we will let you know the venue and the time of the meeting.

More food for thought…

In my opening speech at FAAPI this year I said that we, teachers, need to relate ourselves critically with the social processes that are currently impinging on us and shaping us. We need to be ready to deal with the changes and continuities of our time, and become socially active participants and agents of change. We need to understand the shift from a solidly and clearly defined time to a time of globalization and migration. As Lewcowics (2004) puts it “In this Late Modernity, when the established institutional order of Modernity has come to an end, the world seems to appear chaotic. Trying to get organized thinking in a durable and stable world makes no sense and lacks efficacy”. Are we, foreign language teachers, ready to act in accordance with these altered times? How do we act and behave in this challenging milieu? What is our standpoint? How do we live in this Liquid Modernity? How profoundly committed are we? What is our social and educational contribution? What does foreign language teaching mean in this context? Are we all truly aware of the relevance and implications of being a foreign language teacher? The way we speak anchors us in the world. Teaching a new additional language implies teaching a new way of being. I know there are moments in our profession when we all feel like giving up. When this happens to me, I remember Hannah Arendt’s reflection: “Man’s walk to death would inevitably take everything human to ruin and destruction were it not for man’s power to interrupt it and start it all over again. This faculty permanently reminds us of the fact that man, although mortal, was born to start again.”
2011 is near. A new way of thinking crops up and this is our new challenge. This is the time of the year when, after reflecting, we need to make decisions. We all know that big work has happened this year. Still I invite you all to move ahead to reach new heights, explore new opportunities and focus on new projects. December is time for evaluation and construction; it is an appropriate moment to remember that one is never too old to set another goal or to dream a new dream.

Our support and participation is FAAPI’s asset. We are FAAPI and FAAPI is what we do.

Dr. Daniel Fernández

FAAPI President
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